
 

 

 

Dear Texas Tech community,  

  

I want to begin by assuring you that due to the immediate response by 

law enforcement, there was no threat to the campus 

community following an overnight incident involving officers from the 

Texas Tech Police Department.  

  

At approximately 12:45 a.m., Texas Tech Police officers were checking 

on a suspicious vehicle just off the Marsha Sharp Freeway frontage 

road near the north side of Jones AT&T Stadium. During that 

interaction, the individual in the vehicle opened fire on the officers. The 

suspect was shot and pronounced deceased at the scene.  

  

Two of our officers sustained non-life-threatening injuries and were 

transported to University Medical Center, where they are receiving 

care. Please keep them and their families in your thoughts and prayers. 

We are deeply grateful for their service and courage.  

  

The safety of our students, faculty and staff remains our highest 

priority, and I am grateful for the quick response of our officers and first 

responders. They, like each of you, are part of a strong and resilient 

community, and that strength is especially evident in moments like this.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lawrence Schovanec 

President, Texas Tech University 
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